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Rotary Program 6-30-20 MEETING AT Covington Airport & VIRTUAL
MEETING: Installation of Officers
By Joseph Davidson on Monday, June 29, 2020

Meeting topic: Installation of Officers

Meeting at Covington Airport starts at 12:00 Noon

Zoom Virtual Meeting starts at 12:20 PM
Jackie Gutknecht is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting.

Topic: Jackie Gutknecht's Zoom Meeting
Time: Jun 30, 2020 12:20 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada)

Join Zoom Meeting
https://emory.zoom.us/j/95261132332

Meeting ID: 952 6113 2332
One tap mobile
+14702509358,,95261132332# US (Atlanta)
+14703812552,,95261132332# US (Atlanta)

Dial by your location
+1 470 250 9358 US (Atlanta)
+1 470 381 2552 US (Atlanta)

Meeting ID: 952 6113 2332
Find your local number: https://emory.zoom.us/u/afV6VXO9T

Join by SIP
95261132332@zoomcrc.com

Join by H.323
162.255.37.11 (US West)
162.255.36.11 (US East)

Meeting ID: 952 6113 2332

June & July Birthdays & Anniversaries
By Joseph Davidson on Monday, June 29, 2020

June Birthdays

Clay Hodges 6/22

Janet Brewer 6/25

Kevin Price 6/25

Samantha Fuhrey 6/27

Salisa Bacon 6/30

Nathan Pulliam 6/30

June Anniversaries

C.L. & Joyce Johnson 6/7

Brook & Katie Collins 6/11

Brad & Marlece Bettis 6/14

Pete & Gail Carter 6/16

Bubba & Sue Edwards 6/19

Boone & Dawn Brothers 6/28

Mark & Alison Davis 6/28

June Membership Anniversaries

Joe Davidson 18 Years

CL Johnson 32 Years

https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=108055
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=108055
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=108055
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=107492
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=12667
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=12667
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=107623
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=105654
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=108135
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=108137
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=108137
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=108138
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=108138
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=53595
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=104908
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=82942
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=106179
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=106179
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=105180
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=105180
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=106691
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=106706
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=106706
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=106707
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=106715
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800522735
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800309148
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800419385
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800421332


Clay Hodges
Treasurer

Jackie Gutknecht
Public Relations Chair

Tarrence T. Houston
Rotary Foundation Chair

E. Wayne Pugh
GRSP Chair

Brad Bettis
Club Director

Douglas E. Bolton
Club Admin Chair

Joseph Davidson
CCO-Club Comm. Offcr

Ricky Mock
Sergeant-at-Arms

Conner Haler
Club Programs Chair

Brian Keith Adams
iPast President

Dorothy Bala
Assistant Governor

Birthdays

Clay Hodges
June 22nd
Janet Brewer
June 25th
Samantha Fuhrey
June 27th
Salisa Bacon
June 30th

Wedding Anniversaries

C. L. Johnson
June 7th
Brook Collins
June 11th
Brad Bettis
June 14th
James R. Carter
June 16th
Harold M. Edwards Jr.
June 19th
Boone Brothers
June 28th
Jonathan Mark Davis
June 28th
Asher Bedwell Dozier
July 1st
Jim Tudor
July 1st

Club Member Anniversaries

J. Hugh Steele
06-01-1959
61 Years
James R. Carter
07-01-1978
42 Years
C. L. Johnson

Jerry Roseberry 31 Years

Hugh J Steele 61 Years

July Birthdays

Billy McCart 7/13

Joshua Aaron 7/31

July Anniversaries

Asher & Karen Dozier 7/1

Jim & Sandra Tudor 7/1

Ricky & Leanne Adams 7/8

Tarrence & Felicia Houston 7/8

Billy & Judy McCart 7/20

Caralyn & Leon Leonard 7/23

Levi & Christina Bailey 7/25

July Membership Anniversaries

Covington Rotary / Rotary

Doug Bolton 16 Years 22 Years

Pete Carter 42 Years 42 Years

Gena McLendon 10 Years 10 Years

Michael Pulliam 3 Year 3 Year

Wayne Pugh 13 Years 13 Years

Lauren Singleton 3 Year 3 Year

Bob Stafford 13 Years 38 Years

Rotary Club of Covington Future Programs and events
By Joseph Davidson on Monday, June 29, 2020
06-30-2020 - MEETING AT Covington Airport and VIRTUAL MEETING: Installation of Officers

07-07-2020 - Meeting Canceled for 4th of July

07-14-2020 - MEETING AT Covington First United Methodist Church and VIRTUAL MEETING:Club Assembly

07-21-2020 - To Be Announced

Rotary Club of Covington's Pandemic Project
By Jackie Gutknecht on Tuesday, June 23, 2020

In early March, when the Corona Virus Pandemic hit the U.S. many retailers across the country
were at a loss for what to do with excess inventory as the economy came to a standstill and
shoppers were being asked to stay home. One major national retail store�s overstock warehouse
immediately felt the impact.

The warehouse had an overwhelming quantity of goods that had been returned form the regional
stores that were either seasonally out of date or not moving off the shelves.

Previously, the warehouse manager had sold the items at a fraction of the cost to another
company to maintain a slight profit rather than taking a loss on the overstocked items. As the

pandemic continued, that company no longer wished to purchase or haul the excess inventory and the retailer�s warehouse
became overwhelmed as it continued to collect the excess goods from the region�s stores.

�That�s when opportunity made its way to the Rotary Club of Covington, Georgia,� Club Administrative Chair Doug Bolton
said. �One, actually two, of the club�s members own trucking companies. A driver for one of those companies just so
happened to be on a delivery when a friend who was the director of a nonprofit asked if the driver could pick up a load of
donated goods nearby. The driver asked permission from the owner and the owner, being a Rotarian, immediately agreed if it
would help someone in need.

�However, he told his driver he wanted to make contact with the warehouse manager to ensure the request was valid. Contact
was made, and the manager assured that they did want to donate the goods. Then the Rotarian was asked if he knew of any
other nonprofits in need.�

That Rotarian happened to be Tarrence T. Houston, the club�s foundation chair, and he worked with the manager to provide all
of the 501(c)3 information needed to start taking in the excess inventory for donation.

�Almost immediately the manager asked if a tractor trailer could pick up a load,� Bolton said. �Tarrence said absolutely and
went to pick up the load himself. He returned to the city of Covington to his trailer lot. He had a full trailer load of just about
everything the retail stores sold � clothes, household goods, cleaning supplies, over the counter medicines, books, school
supplies, food items, etc. While the club board was excited and knew they could help a lot of people in the community in need,
the logistics of where to store, sort, organize, and distribute became quickly obvious.�

As fate would have it, the other club member who owned a trucking company � the club�s GRSP Chair Wayne Pugh - advised
that he just happened to have an empty warehouse that could be used.

�The generosity of the two trucking company owners to use the trucks and trailers and the warehouse cannot be understated,�
Bolton said.

https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800452336
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800587752
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06-01-1988
32 Years
Joseph Davidson
06-01-2002
18 Years
Johnny L. Capes
06-30-2002
18 Years
Bob I. Stafford
07-02-2007
13 Years
E. Wayne Pugh
07-02-2007
13 Years
Jerry Roseberry
06-30-2009
11 Years
Dale L. Evans
06-30-2009
11 Years
Gena McLendon
07-01-2010
10 Years

During the following two months 10 trailer loads of goods were donated by the generous warehouse manager who asked not to
be identified by name or company.

Approximately a quarter of a million dollars worth of goods were distributed to more than 50 nonprofits by the Rotary Club of
Covington and thousands of individuals in need were served during a time when many could not afford to purchase those items.
As the virus became less of a threat, the company that had been purchasing goods from the warehouse resumed its routine, and
the donations to the Rotary Club of Covington ceased, but not before a huge impact was made on so many lives.

�Rotarians are people of action and in a time where there was an uncertainty for the future, our members took action,� Public
Image Chair Jackie Gutknecht said. �We are grateful for all of the volunteers who gave of their time and resources to make this
massive undertaking a huge success for our community and region. Donations from this partnership spread far and wide and the
impact will be felt for years to come.�

The Rotary Club of Covington was chartered in 1939 and meets weekly at noon on Tuesdays at the First United Methodist
Church of Covington. For more information on how to get involved with the club, please visit www.rotarycovington.org.

Read More

The Vidalia Onions are here!
By Joseph Davidson on Tuesday, April 14, 2020
The Vidalia Onions are HERE! The Vidalia Onions are HERE!

Vidalia Onion sales is a Rotary Club of Covington fundraiser to finance our Empty Stocking Fund
that provides Christmas Gifts to children in Newton County.

Everybody loves Vidalia's. You get to enjoy some of the best Onions grown and the children of
Newton County benefit. It is a winner for everyone.

Onions are 25 lbs. bag and are @$20.00 per bag. They will be available in May 27th.
Order now and reserve yours.

If you are interested in a bag or bags of onions please let us know at info@rotarcovington.org or
click on the Add to Cart to purchase one or more bags. Delivery available in the Covington area.

 Enter the Rotary member's name selling the onions
Rotary member's name

Thank you for your support

Rotary Club of Covington

Deerfield Valley Rotary hosts garden event
By Joseph Davidson on Monday, June 29, 2020

http://www.rotarycovington.org/
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=107623
mailto:info@rotarcovington.org


The Rotary Club of the Deerfield Valley will be hosting a benefit where local gardens can be visited.
Posted Monday, June 29, 2020 4:33 pm 

Even though the Rotary Club of the Deerfield Valley was not able to hold its normal fundraising events, it has continued to serve
the community.

In lieu of all canceled events, the club has decided to host a new event called the Garden and Music Tour. It will be held
Saturday, July 18, from noon to 4 p.m.

Many beautiful and interesting gardens will be available for a self-guided tour in West Dover and Wilmington. Musicians will be
playing at most of the venues and strict guidelines will be in place due to the coronavirus situation.

Online ticket sales are available at eventbrite.com/e/deerfield-valley-rotary-garden-and-live-music-event-tickets-110360990694.

Only 250 tickets will be sold, to ensure the safety of all participants. Advance tickets are $25. "Day of" tickets will be for sale if
available. The club hopes that even if people are not able to attend, they will purchase a ticket as a donation to Rotary.

All proceeds benefit those in need, in many different ways. For more information, contact Bonni Pactor at
Bpactor@connectmecapital.com

Rotary International is an organization that works globally to help people around the world in many different ways. There are
thousands of clubs in the United States, and thousands more around the world. However, this pandemic has created a problem
in regards to the way that Rotarians are able to help people.

The Rotary Club of the Deerfield Valley is comprised of 45 members, who gather at the Deerfield Valley Rescue Building on
Wednesdays for breakfast meetings. The bulk of their fundraising activities normally begin Memorial Day with a BBQ, Memorial
Hall ceremony, and parade. Throughout the summer they host a plant sale, car wash, pancake breakfast, golf tournament, jazz
concert, and Farmers Day Fair booth. They also deliver free lunches throughout the summer for summer programs to kids in
need. The club provides volunteers for Chamber of Commerce events, Mount Snow events, and the Southern Vermont Wildlife
Museum events.

Due to COVID, all of this has changed drastically. Every Rotary fundraising event has been canceled for the summer. All
volunteer projects have also been canceled or postponed. Instead of meeting in person, meetings are held weekly on Zoom,
which has been a learning curve for many Rotarians. The Deerfield Club had to find a way to continue to serve the community
without putting any of it's members at risk.

The first project initiated was purchasing art supplies for kids in need, who were suddenly not able to attend school. This was



done in conjunction with the Food for Kids Program.

The second project was the collection of Thank You and Cheerful cards for first responders and nursing home residents.
Hundreds of cards were collected and delivered.

The next project was in collaboration with the Lions Club. Banners were made up which thanked First Responders and Essential
Workers, and were hung in locations in three towns.

A phone chain was set up to check on seniors or those living alone, and a resource guide made up with phone numbers for
various help organizations

From the beginning of COVID, though, the main project of the Deerfield Club was making face masks and providing them at
various locations in Wilmington and West Dover. Each mask was packed in a bag with cleaning information and the Rotary
address. All donations benefited the Deerfield Valley Food Pantry. More than $2,500 was collected for the food pantry and more
than 1,000 masks were made.

Local Rotary Fourth of July event is a now a drive-thru event
By Joseph Davidson on Monday, June 29, 2020

Fourth of July in Healdsburg pre-pandemic.

Planned parade canceled due to rising COVID-19 cases in county

The ongoing presence of the COVID-19 pandemic has forced all traditional Fourth of July events to be canceled or moved to
�socially distanced� or �virtual� formats. But even a coronavirus can�t wipe out the patriotic spirit of proud Americans, as
witnessed by all the red, white and blue decorations going up and all the proudly displayed U.S. Flags.

The Rotary Club of Healdsburg Sunrise thought they had a really good idea to replace their traditional �Family Fourth� in the
Healdsburg Plaza. But their plans to have a citywide parade of city of Healdsburg public safety vehicles and decorated cars with
selected viewing areas in a half dozen locations has now been called due to recent increases in COVID-19 positive cases.

Now that plan for this Saturday, July 4 is to have a �Roll-Thru Rotary 4th� where families are encouraged to drive to the
Healdsburg Community Center from 10 a.m. to 12 noon to pick up patriotic goodie bags form volunteering Rotarians and city
workers. Everyone is encouraged to decorate their vehicles and the event will be live-streamed on the city of Healdsburg�s
YouTube channel.

Strict adherence to the COVID-19 safety rules followed by the city for distribution of food at the same site will be followed. Cars
will be appropriately spaced, all participants will be wearing masks and gloves, and as much as possible social distancing of at
least 6 feet will prevail. The activity bags will be placed in the rear compartment of vehicles as they pass through the line in an
orderly fashion.

Children will still be able to participate in the virtual parade by posting photographs in costume and of their decorated homes to
the club's social media sites with the hashtag #Healdsburg4th. The Club�s website is
https://rotaryclubofhealdsburgsunrise.org/page/2020-4th-of-july-caravan.

�Rotary Club of Healdsburg Sunrise wants to sincerely thank our generous sponsors for their contributions to help make this
event a success,� said Rotarian Doug Pile. �The same factors that have led them to change their business model have
unfortunately taken their toll on this event. We are sure that they share our disappointment at the recent turn of events.

Boy Scouts Troop 21 is hosting a drive-thru pancake breakfast Saturday at the Villa Chanticleer Annex beginning at 7 a.m.

Also canceled this year is the American Legion Sotoyome Post #111 annual fireworks display on the athletic fields at Healdsburg
High School.

Rotary club holds 100 Holes of Golf Tournament
By Joseph Davidson on Monday, June 29, 2020

https://rotaryclubofhealdsburgsunrise.org/page/2020-4th-of-july-caravan


AMHERST, N.H. �
A New Hampshire rotary club held its annual golf tournament Friday, but it was far from a routine round of golf.

The Amherst Country Club played host to the 26th annual 100 Holes of Golf Tournament on Friday, the biggest fundraiser of the
year for the Milford Rotary Club. To adhere to COVID-19 guidelines, there were alterations, but with 56 golfers, it was the
event's biggest year yet.

"The social distancing caused us to be creative and pivot, think out of the box on how to still have our event," said tournament
chairman Doug Knott.

Each golfer has to sell $1,000 worth of raffle tickets to play. The tournament will raise more than $100,000 this year and close to
$1.5 million in its 26 years.

The money is distributed monthly to local charities and also funds scholarships for area students.

"So, we have high school students that apply every year, and we try to help them the best we can," said Paula Telage, of the
Milford Rotary Club.

In order to fit 100 holes of golf into one day, the groups play 18 holes in about 2� hours. The entire tournament takes about
13 hours to complete.

"It is a long day, but if you're having a good day, you get in a rhythm and everything flows nicely," said golfer Julie Chareth.
"We're working on that rhythm, but it's worth it for the Milford Rotary.

Joe Clement, 85, of the Henniker Rotary Club, consistently raises the most money of all golfers.

"This is year number 23, and so far, I've made them all," he said.

RI President's June Message
By Joseph Davidson on Monday, July 1, 2019



Mark Daniel Maloney

President 2019-20

June 2020

My Rotary journey began 40 years ago when I joined the Rotary Club of Decatur, Alabama, at the age of 25, and it has brought
my family and me many unforgettable moments. But nothing could have prepared me for connecting with the world as president
of Rotary International. My individual Rotary journey has become a shared Rotary journey with each of you.

All of the incredible people Gay and I met this year � Rotarians, Rotaractors, and the extended family of Rotary � will be an
inspiration for the rest of our lives. We visited clubs and projects from Uruguay to Ukraine, from Nigeria to New Zealand, and
beyond. We were privileged to crisscross the globe, circumnavigating it twice and moving back and forth between the Northern
and Southern hemispheres. Each country and each stop held its own Rotary magic. While in Zimbabwe in March, we participated
in a medical vocational training team mission with Rotarians from India, providing health, hope, and life itself to the thousands
who came for treatment. We also felt the energy of more than 300 young people at a Rotary Youth Symposium in Harare. What
a thrill it was to be with these young people!

This year Rotary launched our new Action Plan, and I trust each club is putting that plan to use. And I have been energized by
the efforts to embrace the priorities I set for this Rotary year: engaging families, providing leadership opportunities for all ages,
celebrating our history with the United Nations in its 75th year, and, most significantly, growing Rotary.

As COVID-19 reached around the globe, we found ourselves in a world transformed. We have been forced to connect in ways
we could never have imagined, testing our ability to adapt. We have made tough decisions, including canceling club meetings,
district conferences, presidential conferences, and, much to our regret, the 2020 Rotary International Convention in Honolulu.
Together everyone is placing the public good and welfare first, despite the loss of meetings, events, and experiences that had
been planned for years.

As we looked forward to the Rotary Convention in Honolulu, we learned about the aloha spirit. Our Rotary friends in Hawaii
showed us that "aloha" means mutual regard and affection. It extends warmth and caring with no expectation of anything in
return. The spirit of aloha applies wherever in the world we may live. As Rotarians, Rotaractors, and members of the family of
Rotary, we are connected, and as aloha has been defined to me: Our connection to one another is based upon mutual respect
for our differences as well as our appreciation for what we have in common. Community is the sum of individuals � individuals
who have concern for one another, who care, share, and take responsibility.

As I have witnessed the members of the Rotary community act to care for humanity amid the coronavirus pandemic, I have seen
the aloha of Rotary. We are indeed people of action. Every day, but particularly during this pandemic, the Rotary community has
demonstrated its aloha spirit. It is a gift to be shared, and we are each a steward of this gift of Rotary. Gay and I have been
amazed, inspired, and humbled by all of you within the family of Rotary.

Indeed, I would say that the last part of our shared Rotary year was transformational. We found new ways to make the lives of
others better, new ways to move forward together. And, together, we will continue to grow Rotary so that we may increase our
gift of Rotary to our local and global communities.

Gay and I will always remember and treasure our year with you, our shared journey, as Rotary Connects the World!

Rotary Family Vacation Raincheck Awards
By Leo J. Lawrenson on Monday, June 15, 2020

Rotary Family Vacation may have disappeared
into a cloud of COVID-19 mist, but we still had
dozens of Clubs and individuals to recognize
for their amazing accomplishments in 2019-
2020.

Click on or paste into your browser the
following hyperlink for videos of the award
presentations, and on the Read More button
just below that for a complete list of the award
recipients!

https://vimeo.com/showcase/7219520

Read More

https://vimeo.com/showcase/7219520
https://vimeo.com/showcase/7219520
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=104908


Rotations - June 2020
Monday, March 23, 2020

Click on logo above for latest issue. For previous issues, click here.

Jasper Rotarian Plays in Taps Across America
By Max Caylor on Monday, June 1, 2020

The photo below is of local trumpeters Dr. Carl McCurdy and Pat Gallagher who joined the national
"Taps Across America" program by playing Taps at 3 p.m. on Memorial Day from the Veteran's
Memorial. CBS's Steve Hartman organized the event to "pay tribute to fallen service members and
victims of coronavirus."

Read More

South Hall Presents $1,000 Check to South Hall Food Bank
By Amanda R Groover on Saturday, May 16, 2020
The South Hall Rotary Club presented a $1,000 check to South Hall Community Food Pantry as part of the club�s efforts to
assist with food insecurity during COVID-19. The check was a collaboration of funds from the club and a matching grant from
Rotary District 6910�s District Designated Funds program stated Rotary President Rena Pendley.

Read More

Over The Transom #11
By Donald (DIST GOV) W. Martin on Monday, June 8, 2020
Over The Transom # 11

This note will be shorter than usual because you will have the opportunity to be exposed to my
thoughts more than is probably healthy for anyone over the next few days.

Please plan to attend the District ALL CALL tonight (Tuesday evening) at 7:00 PM. Two
GREAT presentations by our favorite Rotary Peace Scholar, Linh Vo, and our favorite Zone Major
Gifts Officer � and about to be District 6910 Rotarian, Debra Lowe. Details in the article, on the
website, and on DACdb.

Final recordings are underway for the Rotary Family Vacation � Raincheck Awards on
Saturday night at 6:00 with Bonus presentations on Thursday & Friday evenings and Saturday
morning. Details in the article, on the website, and on DACdb.

One special prayer request, please. Morgan Mitchell who is the daughter Kelsey Mitchell, from the Rotary Club of Rome, is in the
hospital with a brain tumor that cannot be operated on at the present time. Morgan, Kelsey and her husband Bruce, and the

http://www.dacdb.com/rotary/accounts/6910/Newsletter/0/Rotations%20%20(22906)%2006-08-2020.pdf
http://www.rotarydistrict6910.org/index.php?p=weeklybulletin
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=106179
http://www.shcfp.org/
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=105180


whole extended family would appreciate your prayers at this very challenging time.

I will be back on June 30th with one last hurrah and then it will be time to claim the title of Immediate Past District Governor
and you can look forward to an exciting year from your new District Governor, Tina Fischlin. You are going to love her and you
are going to understand right away why she was selected to lead the best District in Rotary � yours!

Let�s Go Do Rotary,

Don Martin

June 8, 2020

Last Two District ALL CALLS this Rotary Year
By Donald (DIST GOV) W. Martin on Monday, June 8, 2020

The next District ALL CALL is Tuesday night, June 9th at 7:00 PM. We have two very special
Foundation Guests. Linh Vo, a Rotary Peace Scholar from Vietnam and Debra Lowe our Zone 34
Major Gifts Officer. Debra will discuss the intersection of PolioPlus with the COVID 19 Pandemic.
Linh will discss her path from Vietnam to the US to study as a Peace Scholar. If you would like to
know more about Linh you can read here bio here: https:// rotarypeacecenternc.org/ fellow/linh-
vo-thi-my/ and read her blog here: https:// rotarypeacecenternc.org/2019/ 07/kibera-slum/

Registration for the call is on the Calender or right here: https://zoom.us/j/95737105433?
pwd=QTZwdFJMYlIxWEk5MlJYNDFyQXA4Zz09
Meeting ID: 957 3710 5433
Password: 703351

The June 23rd ALL CALL will feature the (nearly) World Famous Charlene Hall to talk on CART and
our own DG Minus 7 Days, Tina Fischlin. You won't want to miss that.

Rotary Connects
By Tina Fischlin on Monday, June 8, 2020
On behalf of all Rotarians in District 6910, I thank you, District Governor Don, for your steadfast
leadership during unprecedented times. We must also thank First Lady Regina for her constant
support as you traveled around the district on this journey. Her passion to serve and dedication to
Rotary were evident by her presence in person and behind the scenes. As a true example of the
motto �People of Action,� you both inspired and empowered us to �Go Forth and Do Great
Things.�

The theme for 2019-2020, Rotary Connects the World, could not have been more fitting with
keeping us connected as a district. Under your leadership, the clubs in our district united in
fighting the impact of Covid-19 and took the pandemic as a call to action. Clubs stepped up and
took the challenge by:

� Donating money and supplying food banks and other charities
� Making masks for medical personnel and first responders
� Disseminating news to benefit the community
� Delivering meals to hospital workers

Championing ingenuity, Governor Don inspired clubs and members to remain engaged via online meetings and social
distancing. He, along with the training team, communication and technology experts, and talented presenters, also delivered an
amazing �virtual� District Assembly. Much to our surprise, we ended up with record-breaking attendance at every session,
including those late-evening breakouts.

Stepping into Governor Don shoes, I have my work cut out for me. Thankfully, I am blessed to preside over an outstanding
District of Rotarians with amazing leaders in every club and an incredible team at the district level.

Our incoming Rotary International President, Holger Knaack, who spoke during our virtual General Assembly, also affirmed that
Rotary remains in solid hands. He couldn�t have chosen a better theme for the 2020-2021-year: Rotary Opens Opportunities
and these Opportunities Open Rotary.

By marshaling courage to create the �new� Rotary, radiating compassion to serve our communities and the world, and
forging connections to expand our reach, we will open those doors of opportunity.
Mike and I look forward to meeting with you soon!

Short Takes # 11
By Donald (DIST GOV) W. Martin on Monday, June 8, 2020

Georgia Literacy Program - The program that PDG Dick Hyer started last year has been put on
hold, but it will return when PDG Dick is able to get around the District and promote it once again.
PDG Dick is still recovering from the horrible accident he was in last year. He will undergo surgery
again on June 23rd. Please keep Dick and his wife Marsha in your prayers.

Rotary Youth Protection Plan - PDG Gary Moore is the Youth Protection Chair for 2020-2021
and he is rolling out a brand new program. Look for the new plan and forms on the District Website in the next few days.

2020 Census - Leter from Rusty Haygood
I hope you and yours are well. I wanted to reach out as co-chair of Governor Brian Kemp�s Complete Count Committee (CCC)
to encourage participation in Census 2020. We are tasked with doing everything possible to ensure that every Georgian is
counted in Census 2020. Full Letter Here: Haygood Census Letter Childhood Development Community Growth Professional Growth

News for Peacebuilder Districts - Rotary Peace Fellowship Alumni Association
initiatives
Read More

https://rotarypeacecenternc.org/fellow/linh-vo-thi-my/
https://rotarypeacecenternc.org/2019/07/kibera-slum/
https://www.dacdb.com/Rotary/Accounts/6910/assets/Census%20Letter%20from%20Haygood(1).docx
https://www.dacdb.com/Rotary/Accounts/6910/assets/Community%20Growth-%20Rotary.pdf
https://www.dacdb.com/Rotary/Accounts/6910/assets/Professional%20Growth-%20Rotary.pdf
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/story/ezBulletinMore.cfm?StoryID=106715
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